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MIRAMAR COLLEGE

FACILITIES COMMITTEE

May 6, 2010
1:00 p.m., A201a
Committee Members:
Present:
Brett Bell, Lonny Bosselman, Tom Davenport, Kanchan Farkiya (Student Rep), Jeff Higginbotham, Dane Lindsay, Kathleen Werle, Dan Willkie

Excused:
Allen Andersen, Peter Fong
Absent:
Fred Garces, Nick Gehler, Dan Gutowski, 
Guest: 
Jim Bray, Ryan Murphy
 MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 1pm.
Those present were informed as to where on the Miramar web site the committee agendas and minutes can be found.
Old Business

1) Approval of Past Meeting Minutes

· April 15, 2010 (Lindsay/Werle) MSC
2) Parking Task Force Update (B. Bell)
B. Bell sent a follow-up e-mail regarding the closing of lot #3 in preparation for the construction of Miramar’s first parking structure.  The student portion of the lot will be closed effective May 8, 2010.  Staff lot #3 will remain open with a new entrance off Hillary.  It is projected construction will take about a year.   During construction, the campus will be able to sustain an adequate number of parking for students in student lots #1, #2 and the temp lot by I100.  Signage by student lot #3 has been updated as of yesterday indicating the closure date.  E-mails have been sent to both staff and students.  A CSO will be available to direct students on Monday, May 10th.
3) Motorcycle Parking (B. Bell/D. Picou) - tabled
This item was tabled as D. Picou was not able to attend.  B. Bell indicated motorcycle parking in lot #2 was removed and we are looking at finding a new area on campus for motorcycle parking.
4) Campus Smoking Policy (B. Bell)

B. Bell had asked Lezlie Davenport-Allen and Francine McCorkell, from the Safety Committee, to do an inventory of current designated areas.  The Safety Committee’s next meeting is May 12, 2010.  D. Lindsay indicated due to construction there of the previous identified designated smoking areas have been lost.
New Business

1) Removal of Trailers: B-300, B-400, C-200, F-301-304, T-100 -300, and T-401-404 (J. Bray)
J. Bray indicated per the master plan, several of these temporary buildings will go away after the two classroom buildings are completed.  We want to get the word out now so people are not surprised.  It was confirmed that the B100 and B200 bungalows will be staying.  A few of these buildings could potentially be used as temporary “housing” for some programs.  The intent is to move staff in T100-300 to other areas, including T400, until their new spaces are completed in the LLRC.  T. Davenport mentioned in the agreement with Continuing Ed, they would be using C201 and it is currently under their space inventory.  D. Lindsay asked about D400.  J. Bray indicated when the Diesel project begins; D400 will go away.  We are looking at options for where to move Continuing Ed when this occurs.  T. Davenport mentioned B305 is currently used by Aviation.  B. Bell reported that at the last Board meeting, contract services for relocations were approved.  We have used district contracted movers previously and it has worked well.  

2) Parking – New Temp Student Lot by I-Building (J. Bray)
J. Bray discussed the new temp parking lot east of the I100 building.  He indicated the lot also assists with storm water control.  Once construction begins on the student union building, this lot will be removed as the area will be the future site for the Campus Service building.
3) PV (R. Murphy)

R. Murphy presented information regarding the Photo Voltaic (PV) project.  Borrego Solar is the company the District contract for this work.  Shade structures with PV will be installed in designated areas in Lots #1 and #2.  Work will begin this summer as soon as the project is approved by DSA, with an expected completion of mid-August, before the fall semester begins.  Installation will be done in phases.  B. Bell provided the architect renderings of what the structures will look like.  Portions of ADA parking will be shaded but will not be PV.  No shade structures will be installed over the underground detention basin in Lot #1.  All trees in the middle of the lots where the structures will be placed will have to be removed.  B. Bell mentioned Grounds has already begun relocating trees and plants elsewhere on campus and are doing everything in their power to relocate landscaping.  Trees relocated may be moved again in the future for other projects.  It was noted that the structures over Hourglass Park parking could be affected by foul balls from games in the park.  R. Murphy indicated the company maintains the structures for the first 20 years.  B. Bell asked about locations of controller boxes for the structures.  R. Murphy reported that the PV equipment will be fenced in a proposed area near the intersection.  B. Bell requested a layout of the equipment structure as the location could affect driving site-line at the intersection.   R. Murphy mentioned that the SDCCD will be the first community college in CA to have this system installed.  The PV structures would supply roughly 1/3 of the power used by the campus.  Cost of utilities will be less and will provide a savings to the maintenance and operations budget.  New and Future buildings will also be retrofitted to utilize the PV system.  L. Bosselman asked if there was any possibility of PV being included in the Aviation remodel. J. Bray indicated they are mainly looking at new buildings and not retrofits.  There currently is a cap of how much energy can be produced.  R. Murphy mentioned there will be a new lighting scheme under the structures and the current light poles will be removed and possibly located.  Adequate light will need to be available for the lots.  B. Bell added that the campus will continue talking about the project as the time gets nearer.
4) Drinking Fountains (K. Farkiya)
K. Farkiya reported that some of the fountains, specifically in front of the Library, are out of order and not clean.  D. Lindsay again encouraged Farkiya to utilize the Facilities Services call center, call and/or e-mail system to report such incidents.
5) ADA Access (K. Farkiya)
K. Farkiya indicated that the Financial Aid office (B200) does not have ADA access such as an electric door switch.  D. Lindsay reported that a company has been hired to check the entire campus to provide a report of needed ADA appropriateness.
6) Carpool Parking (K. Farkiya)

B. Bell mentioned this topic has been spoken about previously.  He believes we are currently waiting until construction settles down.  This item will be added on the next agenda for discussion with D. Picou
7) Two-Way Stop Signs (L. Bosselman)

L. Bosselman suggested making the two-way stop signs at the intersection between lots #1 and #2 be changed to a four-way stop.  J. Bray reported the two-way stop signs now have a notice that the intersection is a two-way stop.

8) Foul Balls from Park (L. Bosselman)

L. Bosselman asked if the campus is liable if balls from the park hit cars in parking lot.  B. Bell indicated there are signs in the park warning of potential damage to cars due to stray balls.
Announcements
N/A
Next Meeting

Thursday, July 1, 2010, 1:00pm, A201a

Adjourned 1:55pm
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